
 

 

Meeting Summary 

Budget Workshop Meeting of the Lamar County Board of Commissioners 

November 14th, 2019 

12:00 P.M.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:10p.m. on November 14th, 2019. Present for the meeting 

were Chairman Glass, Vice-Chairman Traylor, Commissioner Horton, Commissioner Heiney, 

Commissioner Thrash, County Administrator Townsend, and County Clerk Davidson.   

 

The Board heard a report from Fred Morris and Tom Wellner concerning the new animal shelter 

facility. Mr. Morris presented a PowerPoint presentation. The site location is at 125 Roberta Drive 

in Barnesville, Georgia. Mr. Morrison stated that animal shelters are not for animals, they are for 

communities. He said that animal shelters are not a kennel or a clinic but they are an opportunity 

for unwanted or lost pets to find a new home and love. He said that they will not fix broken bones. 

Mr. Morris presented a preliminary floor plan with approximately 4,000 square feet. He said that 

there are considerations for the animal shelter such as being functional for adoptees, animals and 

staff. They should have an attractive display of animals, be inviting and warming, clean and 

sanitary, have the property drainage and ventilation, have noise and odor control and be ADA 

compliant. He said that they have planned for 12 to 15 dog runs. Mr. Morris stated that the dog 

runs are approximately 4’x 8’ and have epoxy flooring. Mr. Morris stated that there will be a cat 

play area in the animal shelter facility and the cat condos will house the cats. The cat condos should 

be inviting to adoptees, made of durable materials, be easy to clean and be well ventilated. Mr. 

Morris stated that the preliminary cost estimate for the animal shelter facility is $125.00 per square 

foot and for 4000 square feet the cost will be $500,000.00. The funding for the animal shelter will 

come from SPLOST, Inmate Labor, and the Community Foundation as follows.  

 

Funding 

SPLOST                            $250,000.00 

Inmate Labor                     $150,000.00 

Community Foundation    $100,000.00 

Total Cost          $500,000.00 

 

 

Mr. Morris stated that they are dedicated to a quality animal shelter for Lamar County and said 

that they have a business plan for donations. He stated that they are ready to start and would like 

a date commitment from the Board of Commissioners. Mr. Wellner stated that they have enough 

money to move forward and that private donors are ready to give once the commitment is there 

from the Board of Commissioners.  

 

Mr. Morris explained that they will not do spay or neuter but said that there are programs out there 

that will do this such as the mobile pet care centers. Mr. Morris stated that the animal shelter will 

be owned and operated by the County and the goal is to get them adopted out. He said that the City 

of Barnesville’s animal shelter is in bad shape and thanked Ms. Sandra Bray for the work that she 

does with the animals and getting them adopted out. He said that the City of Barnesville’s animal 

shelter doesn’t meet the proper health standards. He said that there is a group that takes the animals 

to a group from New Jersey who comes and meets them on I-75. They take them back to New 



 

 

Jersey where they are adopted. Mr. Morris stated that Spalding County has a no kill shelter and he 

said that Butts County is working on becoming a no kill shelter. Mr. Morris reported that 417 dogs 

had been picked up in October and 213 out of the 417 had been euthanized. He said that 50 percent 

of the dogs are euthanized in Lamar County. The board discussed the pros and cons of the City of 

Barnesville shutting down their shelter once Lamar County’s animal shelter is built.   

 

Mr. Wellner reported that they have a White Paper that shows the background of the animal shelter. 

He said that there was a formula that was used for sizing the animal shelter. The original plan was 

for it to be 7000 square feet with 48 dog runs but they sized it down to 4000 square feet with 21 

dog runs. They have a couple of rooms designated for cats.  

 

Mr. Morris said that the plan for the animal shelter is to have a nice new facility and a lot more 

adoptions. Mr. Wellner stated that the money is there from private donations. He said that they are 

willing to donate anywhere from $100,000.00 to $200,000.00 but they need a commitment from 

the Board of Commissioners that the animal shelter is going to be built. Mr. Wellner said that the 

problem with the Community Foundation is that the funds are dormant right now and he would 

rather have his money invested. Mr. Wellner requested that the Board of Commissioners commit 

to a start date. He said if they will do that then the money will show up and then they might even 

be able to build a $750,000.00 animal shelter. Mr. Morris stated that he had been working on the 

fund-raising portion for five years and now he is ready to start working on the details of the 

building. He said that they are not far away from a schematic so that they can go to the architect. 

He said that the fees are all paid up for this from a private donor. He said that they need to discuss 

the process for construction. He said that they need to contact the State to get a contract for inmate 

labor. Mr. Morris again stated that they need a start date because they would like to break ground 

in the Spring. Mr. Wellner stated that there is a mandatory drawdown that is due at the first of the 

year. Mr. Morris stated that they also need direction from the Board of Commissioners regarding 

establishing an animal shelter board.  

 

The Board of Commissioners recessed for lunch at 12:45 p.m. The Board resumed the Workshop 

meeting at 1:07 p.m.  

 

Tax Commissioner 

 

County Administrator Townsend explained that the Communications line item was increased from 

$ 5,911.00 to $7,500.00 because of the fiber cost. The bill from AT&T is split between both the 

Tax Commissioners Office and the Fire Department. They currently pay $621.00 a month. The 

Printing/Office Supplies line item was increased from $7,328.00 to $11,078.00. Tax 

Commissioner Anthony requested that the Printing/Office Supplies line item be decreased to 

$9,800.00 due to the actual expenses being lower than what was budgeted. Tax Commissioner 

Anthony stated that the requested cost for a server is $8,000 and will be dedicated to payments 

collected in real time. She stated that they will be getting new scanners; either a big one for the 

entire office or smaller terminals for each desk. Tax Commissioner Anthony stated that the process 

for scanning hasn’t been worked out yet. Tax Commissioner Anthony stated that the good news is 

that there had been no December tax sales.  

 



 

 

The Board Reviewed a summary list of Departmental and Constitutional Officer Changes to 

the Budget submitted by County Administrator Townsend.  

 

Elections- Changed the salary for the Elections Supervisor to $40,000 and moved a temporary 

employee to the part-time salary line item.  

 

Sheriff's Office- Added the cost for a new morning deputy of $48,509.26 (includes FICA & 

Medicare, uniforms, and other related costs) due to the increased growth in the County. The 

Sheriff’s Office has a vehicle for this position. Chairman Glass recognized that $48,500.26 is 

not the only issue and that next year he is going to need another vehicle because another deputy 

will be putting more miles on that car. Chairman Glass said that adding one more deputy is not 

solving the issue because they really need three deputies to cover every shift.  

 

Public Works- Received a contract quote of $46,125.00 for each cut and weeding and a quote 

of $22,000.00 for trash pick. The staff recommendation is for 3 cuts and 2 trash pickups for a 

cost of $182,375.00 compared to the total cost of $325,177.95 ($134,826.76 New (3) tractors, 

(3) bush hogs and one truck with fuel and Personnel Cost, Fuel and Maintenance- 

$190,351.19) County Administrator Townsend showed that four positions would possibly 

need to be cut in order to make this work. Chairman Glass was opposed to cutting these four 

positions and requested that leave the $190,351.19 in the budget until further analysis could 

be done.  

 

Recreation- Sent a press release to the legal organ regarding removing the old playground 

equipment. The playground equipment was closed and taken down. Actively seeking Grants 

for playground equipment. Positive feedback reported for closing the playground. Kept 

$12,500.00 for the playground equipment replacement. Added $7,702.00 to lawn care 

(maintenance on the lawn equipment - blades, parts, etc.)  

 

Planning & Development- Increased the Dues & Fees line item by $160.00 and the Training 

line item by $3,000.00 

 

Commissioners- No changes 

 

Building & Zoning- Changed the Salary for Regular Employees' to $91,520.00 instead of 

$139,448.00. Added the Health Department to the overall budget with a total budget of 

$14,782.00 for the Health Department.  

 

Tax Assessors- Corrected typos and added the 3-D Flight for a cost of $14,124.60 for three 

years. 

 

Magistrate Court-Corrected the Group Insurance in their budget.  

 

EMA- Reduced the amount by $4,000.00 by it being added twice. 

 

Fire Department- Added $1,000.00 M&R Equipment for the Diesel/Gasoline for all new 

trucks and added $400.00 for training. 



 

 

 

Probate Court- Reduced salary increase to 2% and no other changes. 

 

Senior Center- Changed the Senior Center Director’s salary from $33,234.00 to 

$37,485.00 salary. 

 

Clerk of Superior Court- Reduced the replacement salary for the Deputy Clerk position to 

$13.30 an hour based on the wage study. The current Deputy Clerk is retiring.  

 

Administration-Adjusted the Personnel Services and Benefits line item to meet the 

training goals. There is a five percent increase for each level of certification earned.  

 

IT-Added $10,000.00 for Cyber Security. The computer upgrade recommendation is for 

I-7’s. The breakdown is listed below.  

 

 
Computers- Six computers $6,000 

 Tax Assessors Server $8,000 

 Parts, etc. $2,000 

 

Debt Service-The total debt service will be $540,944.00.  

 

$20,000.00 Senior Center 

$60,000.00 Sheriff’s Office  

$113,840.00 Tractor= PW 

$56,920.00 Trucks +PW 

$8,078.00 Bush hogs 

$282,106.00 Tankers 

 

 

Chairman Glass stated that the current recommended budget for expenditures is $10,920,422.00 

plus the debt service of $540,944.00. The recommended revenues are $11,121,409.00.  

 

 Regular Meeting Discussion  

 

1) The board reviewed 5 sets of minutes.  

2) The board discussed approving Ordinance 2019-14 for the Occupation Tax and Ordinance 

2019-15 for the Peddlers and Transient Selling. There have been no changes or comments since 

the first reading. This will be the second reading for both Ordinances.  

3) The board discussed approving a fee of $25.00 for the Peddlers and Transient license. This is 

not a part of the Ordinance 2019-14 and will need to be approved separately from the 

Ordinance.  

4) The board reviewed Resolution 2019-14 Budget Amendment. The purpose of the budget 

amendment is to increase the expenditures by $667,039.00 to $10,563,505.00.  



 

 

5) The Board reviewed a list of companies that submitted a bid for the Lamar County Audit. 

There were three companies that submitted a bid. Mauldin and Jenkins for a total cost of 

$27,800.00, Clifton, Lipford, Hardison & Parker, Inc. for a total cost of $22,805.00. Bates, 

Carter & Company, LLP for a total cost of $57,000.00. The staff recommendation is for 

Mauldin & Jenkins due to their quarterly continuing education; this could amount to 

approximately $3,000.00 of annual savings for the County’s estimated accounting department 

per person. The County’s approximate savings could be $9,000.00.   

6) The board reviewed the top 10 Sales Tax Vendors in Lamar County.  

7) The board discussed the paving of Sudduth Road. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that he would 

like to see a cost analysis for paving this road and actually include it on the agenda of the 

Regular Business meeting. The board also discussed having various roads with accumulated 

cost details put on the Regular Business meeting agenda each month.  

 

Administrators Report  

 

County Administrator Townsend reported that 3.4 million dollars had been paid on the Tax 

Anticipation Note (TAN) thus far. He said that he over estimated the tax collections. He said 

that he estimated that there would be a million dollars collected for taxes in October and only 

four hundred thousand had been collected but next week there would be a huge amount turned 

in to the County for taxes. County Administrator Townsend stated that this is a timing issue 

between October and November.   

 

Mr. Dan Morgan  

 

The board heard comments regarding 5G from Dan Morgan. He said that he has come to the 

board for three months. He said that if you set up a whole bunch of domino’s and if you tip 

one over then they all are going to fall. He said that somewhere has to be the end of the road 

regardless of where it is. It could be Lamar or Spalding County. He said that they can’t keep 

on doing what they are doing. Mr. Morgan said that he has been at this for sixty years. He said 

that they don’t do anything by accident and everything that they do is planned. He said that his 

God and Lord told him to love thy neighbor as thyself. He said that this exceeds all of the Ten 

Commandments. He said that you should do unto others as you would have them do unto you. 

He said that he doesn’t know what is or isn’t important but he knows what is important to him. 

He said that he has a King named Jesus. He said that he has written a song in 432.  

 

Commissioner Thrash asked Mr. Morgan what this has to do with the internet. Mr. Morgan 

replied that it has to do with humanity. Commissioner Thrash stated that they have no control 

over this. Mr. Morgan then asked who he needed to go talk to. Commissioner Thrash suggested 

that he ask the question to the others he has involved. She said that she is not trying to be 

disrespectful but she is telling Mr. Morgan that the Board of Commissioners have no control 

over this. Chairman Glass stated that he hears a lot of ranting and raving but he doesn’t know 

what the end game is. Mr. Morgan suggested that the City Council take a look at the multitude 

of problems before it becomes a goliath situation that no one can do anything about. Mr. 

Morgan stated that are solutions on the internet. He said that they are remedies for local 

classrooms to protect the children. Chairman Glass and Commissioner Horton and the entire 

board corrected Mr. Morgan saying that they are not the City Council, they are the Lamar 



 

 

County Board of Commissioners. Commissioner Horton suggested that Mr. Morgan work with 

the lobbyist at the State level. Mr. Morgan replied that he didn’t have enough money to take a 

bus to Atlanta. Commissioner Horton explained that the Lamar County Board of 

Commissioners has no control over this and stated that he may have to start at the White House 

with the Congressman and the Senators. Mr. Morgan stated that the person who is pushing the 

5G is working harder than anyone and he said that he doesn’t need to speak to President Trump. 

Mr. Morgan stated that he emails everything that he sends to the them to the Congressman and 

the Senators. Chairman Glass stated that he doesn’t believe in the facts behind this “science”. 

He stated that what he believes about physics and electromagnetic radiation is that you have a 

black box and the black box doesn’t convince him that it will ever work. Chairman Glass stated 

that he believes this to be a scam and he isn’t going to put County money into that. He said 

that he needs more facts and more research behind this. He said that he needs proof that this is 

going to harm the citizens of Lamar County and questioned if it is worth putting money in to 

this to avoid that harm. He said that ranting and raving doesn’t do that for him. Mr. Morgan 

stated that the proof is that the honey bees are gone. Chairman Glass stated that he didn’t see 

this connection. Chairman Glass stated that cause and effect are two different things. He said 

that you have to build that case and show him how you get there. He said that if he is expecting 

him to put County money towards this cause, then you have to show him that it is definitely 

what they need to do, here is the reason why and here is how you connect all of the dots. That 

way he can justify to every tax payer out there that this is the reason he is taking money from 

the tax payer and spending it on this. Chairman Glass told Mr. Morgan that when he can get 

all of this together, he will have a good case but until then, he doesn’t see him changing any of 

the board’s minds. Mr. Morgan said that there is lots of information beside what he has given 

the board. He said that he has been with the John Birch Society for 60 years. He said that he 

was eight years old when his father became a coordinator. He said that he knows how these 

people think and how they operate and what they do. Chairman Glass stated that he is one of 

these people. He said that he is the government and he is telling him how to make a difference 

in his opinion. He said that being with the John Birch Society is not what influences his 

opinion. Chairman Glass stated that he needs to see the documents and the facts. Mr. Morgan 

stated that he is bringing them the documents as much as he can. Chairman Glass stated that 

this is not scientific fact. Mr. Morgan said that he was done and said that he appreciated the 

board listening to him but requested that the board look into this because it is going to be 

Goliath. Chairman Glass stated that he researches everything that Mr. Morgan sends him. Mr. 

Morgan inquired about who was allowing them to put LED lights on the light post in front of 

his house. Chairman Glass stated that all of the things that he suspects is going on they are 

doing it because they are the Government. Chairman Glass stated that we are the people and 

that it is all of us. The citizens of the United States. He told Mr. Morgan not to be pointing 

fingers at others. Mr. Morgan stated that they put the LED lights and the smart meters on the 

light post without any authorization from him or his landlord and if he wanted it removed it 

would cost $50.00 a month to have someone to come out and read the meter. Chairman Glass 

stated that this was not done by the Lamar County Board of Commissioners. Mr. Morgan stated 

that the Lamar County Board of Commissioners is just there to figure budgets but requested 

that they read the article from the United Nations about the New American. Chairman Glass 

stated that the Lamar County Board of Commissioners took an oath and they are there to look 

after the citizens of Lamar County and all of their decisions are based on what is right for 

Lamar County and they keep this in mind with every decision that they make. Mr. Morgan 



 

 

responded that he strongly urges them to look deeply into Goliath because this is not by 

accident but something that was planned to be this way. Mr. Morgan stated that they have to 

unplan it. He said that they have to be a group of people that stand up and say they aren’t going 

to play Agenda 21 and that they don’t want to play green space. Mr. Morgan said that there 

has to be an end of the road and requested that the board spend as much time as they can 

looking into it. Mr. Morgan requested that the County purchase him a meter that cost $200.00 

and said that he will do the leg work and he will tell them how much radiation is coming out 

of where, why and when. Chairman Glass stated that he isn’t spending the tax payers money 

to tell them about radiation. Mr. Morgan stated that the tax payers are his next visit and he 

knows what he is doing.  

 

The Board Discussed Upcoming Events.  

 

• The County Wide Christmas Breakfast at the Courthouse at 8:30 a.m. on November 

21st, 2019.  

• The District 4 Meeting in Carrolton, Georgia from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. on November 21st, 

2019. 

• The Georgia ReConnect Broadband Workshop on December 5th, 2019 from 10:00 a.m. 

to 3:00 p.m. located at the Georgia Public Safety Training Center at 1000 Indian 

Springs Drive, Forsyth, Georgia.  

• Changed the December Regular Workshop from 12:00 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. due to 

Chairman Glass having a prior commitment.  

 

      Further Board Discussion  

 

Vice-Chairman Traylor continued the discussion about including Sudduth Road on the agenda. 

He said that the goal is to educate the citizens about the structure and the cost of repairing roads 

in the County. Commissioner Heiney inquired about having a list of priority roads that are in 

need of repair. Vice-Chairman Traylor also stated that people need to be aware of the trash in 

the County and the cost for the service of picking up the trash. The first road for the Regular 

Business meeting agenda and further discussion will be Sudduth Road. Commissioner Horton 

stated that he would like to have information to pass out at meetings and at Church events 

because everyone is always asking him questions. He said that he passes the information along 

to his constituents but then when he goes to the meetings they act as if they haven’t heard any 

of the information that was given to them. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that they need to 

follow up with information that is shared in the legal organ and continue to do more press 

releases so that the citizens know what is going on in the County.  

 

There was further discussion regarding the base of the roads. Commissioner Heiney stated that 

there appears to be new potholes on the newly paved, long stretch of road, from Crawford 

Road past Van Buren Road. Commissioner Thrash reported that Public Works Director Rigdon 

explained to her that when paving they are supposed to be putting a two-inch base, they are 

not packing it properly, and it ends up being an inch and a quarter base. Vice-Chairman Traylor 

stated that this is happening on Abbott Road and they are starting to get potholes on the road. 

Chairman Glass suggested that Public Works Director Rigdon could measure this during the 

paving of a road.  



 

 

 

Commissioner Thrash addressed the Liberty Hill Park on Hwy 36 and asked what they had 

decided about doing a roundabout. Chairman Glass stated that they had previously discussed 

trying to get the easement from Vulcan, that is just ahead of the Park on Hwy 36, so that they 

could come into the top end of the Park. County Administrator Townsend stated that he had 

spoken with the Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) and they said that curve on 

Hwy 36 is very dangerous. He said that the layout of the entrance would need to be changed 

and they would need the offices towards the back of the property. He said that the biggest issue 

is the slope on the property. Chairman Glass said that they need to look at the contour in the 

back corner because it drops off. He said that they may have to go halfway across the back of 

the County’s property. He said that the GDOT’s thought is that where Vulcan’s entrance to the 

property is would be a much better entrance way. County Administrator Townsend reported 

that according to the map, there is a dirt road that is already there. Commissioner Thrash 

suggested that they speak to Vulcan about donating a portion of their land to the County. 

Chairman Glass said that if Vulcan puts in a road, and it becomes a public road, then the County 

could maintain it. County Administrator Townsend stated that if they donate a portion of their 

land to the County then it could be a possible location for a new Fire Station in the future 

because of the growth in that area.  

 

Vice-Chairman Traylor suggested that they do a roundabout at the entrance, but County 

Administrator Townsend stated that GDOT said that this wouldn’t work because of the 

cemetery and the drainage for the pond. Commissioner Thrash asked the board if they wanted 

to move forward with this project and if the plan was to move the entire Recreation Department 

to the Liberty Hill Park on Hwy 36. She asked if it needs to be a six-million-dollar project. 

Chairman Glass stated that the goal was to put in some fields in the park. Commissioner Thrash 

stated she feels like a lot of the plans for the Park was pushed on them; especially with the 

engineering firm. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that he feels like this happens when they get 

things pushed on them and this happens when they don’t do a very good job of projection. He 

said this came about because the Recreation Department is way behind all the other counties 

around them. He said that in the past they have been able to have a t-ball field added or some 

other field added here and there but Lamar County is still behind. Vice-Chairman Traylor 

stated that they must plan for something because they outgrew the Recreation Department ten 

years ago. He said that former Recreation Director Lanier kept it like it is because he was trying 

to keep the kids from leaving the community but now everyone is leaving the community. 

Chairman Glass stated that the six phases were projected based on growth coming to Lamar 

County. Commissioner Thrash addressed the board and asked if in their planning they had 

thought about what the biggest need is for the community. She said this includes focusing on 

the soccer fields, because at one time everyone was playing soccer, or focusing on softball 

fields because of the State tournaments. Commissioner Thrash said that they never sat down 

and discussed this. Commissioner Heiney stated that they had discussed these things and the 

growth of the County and there were six phases to the project. He said that the six million-

dollar phases were something that they would have to do over a period of time. He said that 

they all understood that the number one plan for Lamar County was for better Recreation 

facilities.  

 



 

 

Chairman Glass suggested that they discuss this further after the first of the year and re-assess 

their vision for Lamar County for the next five to ten years. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that 

he and Lamar County School Superintendent Wilson had recently had a discussion about 

people coming into the community looking at the schools and the athletic facilities. He said 

that Superintendent Wilson sees this as a growth opportunity for the school system but that the 

Board of Commissioners isn’t seeing this as a growth opportunity for the County. 

Commissioner Heiney said that it is not. He said that a growth opportunity for the school 

system is not a growth opportunity for the County; it’s an expensive opportunity. 

Commissioner Thrash asked how it could not be a growth opportunity. Commissioner Heiney 

said that when you bring people into the school system it cost everyone money. He said that it 

doesn’t create revenue for the County. He said that what creates revenue for the County is 

when you have more B&B Fabricators and more Jordon Lumbers. Commissioner Heiney said 

that this is a fallacy. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that Pike County was at one time behind 

the times. He said that they improved their footprint and now they have $400,000.00 to 

$500,000.00 homes because they moved there from Peachtree City. He said that Pike County 

built the facilities like that of Peachtree City so when those people came to Pike County, they 

could have the same type of facilities that they had in Peachtree City. He said that because of 

this, you now have the tax revenue from the new facilities and from those $400,000.00 homes. 

Commissioner Thrash said that when they are discussing bringing in industry into Lamar 

County, one of the things that they look at are the schools. Commissioner Heiney stated that 

this could be true but some of those kids could be going to private schools. County 

Administrator Townsend stated that in Pike County, ten years ago, they implemented impact 

fees so that when anyone built a home or a business, they received the impact fees. They kept 

those within the Sheriff’s Office and the Recreation Department. He said that people could see 

there was a plan in place for this growth. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that along with the 

schools, they need to make the County’s portion a little better and more presentable. 

Commissioner Heiney stated that they are two separate things. He said that a good school 

system is important but filling up the schools with more students is not necessarily desirable. 

He said that you are filling up the system and that is going to cost people more money. He said 

having a good school system and bringing people here is a connection but questioned how 

much of that supports the well being of the County. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that it is like 

with the growth that is coming out of Atlanta and said that they could be the County where you 

are going to get the people that don’t have anywhere else to go or you could be the County  

where you are going to attract the people that come here because of what you have to offer. 

Vice-Chairman Traylor said that they have to be proactive. Chairman Glass stated that this 

needs to be a topic in a planning session. Commissioner Heiney stated that with the Liberty 

Hill Park on Hwy 36 he thought that they were on the right track and it seemed to be a good 

investment to develop that park. Vice-Chairman Traylor stated that the Liberty Hill Park plan 

has lost momentum and it has received a lot of criticism. Commissioner Heiney stated that 

Phase I hasn’t been implemented because they can’t put an entrance way into the park. Vice-

Chairman Traylor stated that he meant that they shouldn’t scratch this plan but find some land 

somewhere else where it might not be such an issue. He suggested that maybe they could buy 

some land in town.  

 

Commissioner Thrash recommended that they have a planning session to discuss the Liberty 

Hill Park Plan and the new Animal Shelter. County Clerk Davidson suggested that during the 



 

 

planning session that they invite the coaches, to the planning session, from all of the school 

systems, because they rely on the Recreation Department to teach the kids the fundamentals of 

a particular sport before they go to middle school or high school. She said that the coaches 

need a vision of what to expect from the kids and the sports that they are playing. 

Commissioner Thrash thought that this was a good suggestion and Chairman Glass agreed.  

 

County Administrator Townsend reported that a new person that they hired at the Recreation 

Department has done a good job and that Recreation Director Lowe has been very impressed 

with what he has to offer. Recreation Director Lowe reported that he has been able to pickup 

on what has been done wrong in the past and what they need to change.  

 

County Administrator Townsend reported that he is working on a Salary Wage Study based on 

position and grade and would have more details so that the Board of Commissioners could 

eventually approve it.  

 

Adjournment  

 

Commissioner Thrash made a motion to adjourn the workshop at 3:13 p.m. to go into executive 

session for personnel. Commissioner Horton seconded the motion. The motion passed 

unanimously. The board came out of executive session and adjourned the workshop at 

approximately 3:26 p.m. Commissioner Thrash made a motion to adjourn the Regular Business 

meeting and Vice-Chairman Traylor seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.                    

 

                                               THE LAMAR COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

____________________________________________ 

Charles Glass, Chairman 

_____________________________________________ 
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_____________________________________________ 
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_____________________________________________ 

Robert Heiney, Commissioner 

______________________________________________ 
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